
TWO LIGHTS 
Rotary Club of South Portland – Cape Elizabeth 

February 10, 2016 
 
 
UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
 
February 17 – Officer John Dilll (Scarborough) – The Heroin Problem in Maine 
February 24 – Matt Goldfarb, Osher Lifelong Learning Institute (OLLI)  
March 9 – Tessie Seward, Maine Inside Out – Troubled Youth Solution 
March 16 – Adrienne Murphy & Doug Schauf – Real Estate Classification Talk 
 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 

February 17 February 24 March 2 
Invocation Speh  Hawes  Tipton 
Raffle Gift Flynn  Frustaci Gonzalez 
Conductor Hawes  Healey  N. Irving 
 
Scott Irving won the raffle prize of a gift certificate to The Good Table – donated by Bob Danielson (I 
think) 
 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: 
 
February 20, 5:30 – World Peace & Understanding Dinner, Marriott Sable Oaks, featuring former 
Peace scholar Francesca Giovannini. The district will also be honoring Rotarians who have gone 
above and beyond. Register on the District 7780 website. 
 
 
What’s New With Our Members 
 
Happy Birthday to 

Laurenz Schmidt (Feb 18) 
David Lourie (Feb 21) 

 
Happy Anniversary to  
 Bob & Michele Flynn (Feb 16) 
 Ali & Justin Carignan (Feb 22) 
 
Get Well Wishes to Joe Conroy following surgery. 
 



THANK YOU SO MUCH to Tony Wagner and Sally Campbell for opening 
up their home to us this week for the winter cookout to celebrate the 
successful tree sale and WinterFest! 
 
 
Soup Kitchen – Club members helping out this week were: 
 Joe Conroy 
 Ray Healey 
 Tony Wagner 
 Bill York 
 David Lourie 
 Paul Butler 
 Scott Irving 
 Phil Dube 
 Kathy Cotter 

Also helping were several students from both high schools.  
From CEHS: Morgan Wight, Katie Manning and Corinne Wight. 
From SPHS: Jennifer Major, Interact Advisor, along with students Max Calkins, Ella Jocher, 
Molly Sheffington, Sara Axelrod, Patrick Martin, Ava Desjardins and Jordan McIntire. 
And our perennial helper Bill Brewington with his son Gabe.  
 
 
What Has Happened Since the Last Time We Met?? 
 
 District Selection of Vocational Training Team to Argentina – a team of mental health 

professionals from around the district will be traveling to Argentina to share information 
on mental health prevention and treatment, especially with an emphasis on youth. 
Congratulations to Sue LoBosco who was chosen as a team member! 

 
 Party at Verbena’s on Thurs., Jan. 28 – this brand new event was planned as a kickoff 

to WinterFest and to thank all of our sponsors. The turnout was higher than anyone 
expected and was a great forum for socializing with our sponsors, the Chamber and Buy 
Local.  

 
 Street Party in Knightville on Friday, January 29 – Prior to the skating party at Mill 

Creek, several businesses in the area opened their doors with free refreshments. This year 
we offered “passports” which participants could have stamped at local businesses and 
then submit for a door prize. Participation was very encouraging considering it was a 
first-time event. The businesses were very enthusiastic about the event and look forward 
to doing it again next year. 

 
 WinterFest at Mill Creek Park and Wainwright Field on Jan 29-30 – Despite the lack 

of snow and slushy ice, everyone seemed to have a good time – especially the tykes 
sliding down the sliding hill that the city personnel had piled up ahead of time. Thank 
you to all the club members who participated, and especially to chair Kathy Cotter. 

 



 “Party With A Purpose” on Wed., Feb. 3 – the Portland Sunrise Rotary event at 
DiMillo’s to raise funds for Maine Children’s Cancer Program. I haven’t seen any figures 
about how much they raised but the attendance seemed to be as high as it’s ever been, if 
not higher. I’m guessing it was a big success financially, as well as a wonderful 
opportunity to mingle with other Rotarians. 

 
SEE YOU ALL NEXT WEEK AT PURPOODOCK! 
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